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LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION SOUTH AREA

DISTRICT AND AREA MEETING
TUESDAY 5 NOVEMBER 2013
ATTENDANCE

	
	
	
	

	Present

	Rochford/Rayleigh/Castle Point/Canvey Island

	Basildon/Billericay/Wickford 
	
	Dominic Carver 
	South Benfleet Primary 

	Tracy Ahern 
	The Phoenix Primary 
	Paul Collingwood 
	St Joseph’s Catholic Primary 

	Gareth Allen 
	Millhouse Juniors 
	Brenda Dalley
	Hadleigh Infant & Nursery

	Erica Barnett 
	Briscoe Primary & Nursery
	Emma Dawson
	Thundersley Primary 

	Nicky Barrand 
	Cherry Tree Primary 
	Simon Harbrow
	Westwood Academy

	Alison Blant
	Pitsea Juniors 
	Richard Green 
	Grove Wood Primary 

	Sharon Branch 
	Sunnymede Juniors  
	Melissa Heatherson
	Hockley Primary

	David Bridge 
	The Willow Primary 
	Andy Douglas
	Riverside Primary 

	Luke Bulpett
	The Kingswood Juniors 
	Annette Keeney 
	St Katherine’s CE Primary 

	Gillian Chapman 
	Leigh Beck Infants & Nursery
	Peter Malcolm
	Rayleigh Primary 

	Tony Cosans 
	Montgomerie Primary 
	Hayley O’Dea 
	Great Wakering Primary 

	Helen Craig 
	Downham CE Primary  
	Paul Parascandolo
	Our Lady of Ransom Catholic Pri

	Melissa Eades 
Jo Farrow
	Sunnymede Infants 
Greensted Infants & Nursery
	Lorna Pigram 
	Canewdon CE Primary /St Nicholas CE Primary 

	Sasha Furze
	Len Wastell Infants 
	Lou Reck
	Down Hall Primary

	Melanie Gaskin
	Greensted Juniors 
	Christine Redpath 
	The Robert Drake Primary 

	Glenys Jones 
	Fairhouse Infants  
	Kath Sansom 
	Wyburns Primary 

	Kevin Furlong 
	Rydene Primary 
	Maureen Sealeaf
	Stambridge Primary

	Hilary Luckman 
	Quilters Infants 
	Marion Still
	Barling Magna Primary

	Huma Karim
	Noak Bridge Primary
	Gary Soars 
	Edward Francis Primary 

	Karen MacKenzie
	Hilltop Infants
	Shirley Tait 
	Kents Hill Infant 

	Jenny McCutcheon 
	Fairhouse Juniors 
	Michael Thomas 
	Kents Hill Juniors 

	Wendy Foster 
	Millhouse Infants & Nursery
	Teresa  Thompson 
	Winter Gardens Primary 

	Daren Partridge 
	Leigh Beck Juniors 
	Karen Tucker
	Canvey Juniors 

	John Peoples
	St Peter’s Catholic Primary
	Rachel Welch 
	Waterman Primary 

	V Pegg
	The Wickford Infants 
	Brentwood
	

	Tania Perry 
	Kingston School 
	Chris Beazeley
	St Mary’s CE Primary, Shenfield

	Harriet Phelps-Knights

	Janet Duke Primary
	Margaret Cooper 
	Doddinghurst Juniors  

	Cristina Portoles 
	Laindon Park Primary 
	Karen Gibbons
	Blackmore Primary 

	Damian Pye
	Great Berry Primary 
	Shelagh Harvey
	Ingatestone Infants

	Ann Robinson
	Buttsbury Juniors 
	John Howells
	Hogarth Primary 

	Debbie Rogan 
	Wickford CE Infants  
	
	

	James Rogers 
	Vange Primary and Nursery 
	Matt O’Grady
	West Horndon Primary

	Angela Russell 
	St Anne Line Catholic Infants 
	Dean Moran
	St Thomas of Canterbury CE Juniors

	Angela Savill
	Bardfield Primary 
	Louise Putt
	Bentley St Pauls CE Primary 

	Sean Tobin
	Merrylands Primary
	Sheila Rainsford 
	St Helen’s Catholic Infants 

	Isobel  Unite
Alison Waite
	Brightside Primary 
Hilltop Juniors
	Bernadette Rossiter
	St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary

	Lisa Wright 
	North Crescent Primary 
	
	

	Jane Young 
	Northlands Infants and  Nursery 
	
	

	In Attendance  
	
	Apologies
	

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager 
	Tim Eastwell
	Lincewood Primary

	Mike Blant 
	EPHA Liaison Officer
	Debbie Loveless
	Kingswood Infants 

	Jon Hazelgrove
	Grange Primary
	Liz Mulcahy 
	Felmore Primary 

	Sophie Pardalis
	Limes Farm Juniors 
	Caroline L’Estrange 
	St Thomas of Canterbury Infants 

	Phil Kyriacou
	Kings Road Primary 
	Kevin Watts 
	Northlands Juniors   

	LA Officers 
	
	
	

	Tim Coulson
	Director for Education &   Learning
	Pav Saunders 

Nicola Woolf 
	Standards and Excellence Commissioner (South)

	Clare Kershaw
	Lead Strategic Commissioner
	Keren Prior 
	ECC Professional Development

	Alison Fiala
	Lead Strategic Commissioner – Primary
	Steve Ball

Edwin Parsons
	Schools’ HR

Schools’ HR

	Chris Smith 
	Target Tracker 
	Lesley Howes 
	Schools Facilitator 

	Darren Cole 
	Target Tracker
	Geoff Mangam 
	Schools Facilitator

	Caroline Geilnik
	Worklife Support 
	Angela Hutchings  
	ECC Legal Services 


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	SOUTH EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 5 November 2013

	

	1.
a)

b)

c)

d)


	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Brenda Dalley, Chair of SEPHA, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting. She noted that SEPHA has been without a Vice-Chair since July and so new Headteachers have not been contacted this term.
Welcome to the following Headteachers, new in the South or in post:

Nicky Barrand

Cherry Tree Primary, Basildon

Karen Tucker

Canvey Juniors

Christina Gooday
Ingrave Johnstone CE Primary (Executive Head)

Andy Douglas

Riverside Primary

Nathalie Watson
St Anne Line Catholic Juniors – partner head with Martin Larrett

Elizabeth Atay

Westerings Primary Academy – Academy Principal

Lorna Pigram

Canewdon Primary (Executive Head)

EPHA update and report from EPHA Liaison Officer

Mike Blant circulated a report at the meeting, giving details of meetings that he has attended on behalf of primary headteachers.

He noted that he attends meetings of the Southend, Essex and Thurrock Strategic Child Exploitation Group. This group, chaired by Ewen Wilson, Deputy Superintendent of Essex Police, is concerned to spread the messages, in the most effective ways, which need to be heard by all those working with children, their parents and their communities. The chairman holds members to account and approaches the task with some sense of urgency. Training sessions for school based ‘champions’ (deemed to be the designated person in each school) should now have been circulated to schools. Half day conferences on CSE have recently been publicised (in addition to whole day conferences, recently publicised by ECC).
Mike highlighted that 4Myschools, the not for profit supply agency, working in partnership with EPHA and ASHE (the secondary association) has offered a £25,000 donation to primary school partnerships, to support the development of community projects. Interested groups of schools should contact Mike for more information. 

The Education Estates Strategy 
As you will see from Jo Twine’s briefing paper and as Tim Coulson has indicated in past EPHA meetings, the principle of an ‘invest to save’ proposal has been tabled to the Schools’ Forum, though further costings and potential savings need to be worked through. The idea of top-slicing the DSG (£4m p.a. over 10 years – although other measures may reduce this amount e.g. using existing redundant sites or those due to close) to invest in new SEND/BESD provision will of course impact on school budgets across the board (including all key stages & all school types). In the long term, by providing in-county facilities (4 new special school facilities proposed at a cost of £42m), the financial burden reduces and funds presently spent on out-of-county placements can be redirected into Essex schools – assurances that such savings will indeed be ploughed back into the schools are being sought.

The consultation with Schools, Heads and Governors over the next few months is: 
· Should we proceed with the SEN capital strategy on an invest to save basis? or
· Do nothing and stand increasing costs of out-of-county placements – thereby reducing the amount of DSG available to all Essex schools anyway?

We have to advise our school forum reps what the majority view is to make a final decision in the February Schools’ Forum meeting. 
Election of a new Vice-Chair for SEPHA
Brenda Dalley reported that there was a vacancy for Vice-Chair of SEPHA, and asked for nominations from headteachers at the meeting. Two headteachers, Tracy Ahern (The Phoenix Primary) and Nicky Barrand (Cherry Tree Primary) nominated themselves and each gave a short speech about what they would bring to the role. The nominees left the meeting and the remaining headteachers voted for their preferred candidate: Nicky Barrand received the majority of votes and was duly elected asVice-Chair for South EPHA. Both heads were thanked for putting themselves forward for consideration.

	

	3.

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

SOUTH meetings with the Local Authority officers 2013/2014 -at Holiday Inn Basildon
Wednesday 26 February 2014

Tuesday 10 June 2014

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014

Friday 14 March 2014          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014
Friday 17 October 2014       Weston Homes Community Stadium
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